HAMPSHIRE GUILD OF WEAVERS, SPINNERS AND DYERS

Extraordinary General Meeting
Saturday 21st May 2016, 10.00am, Shawford Village Hall

Minutes
	Topic
	Minutes
	Action

	Present/Apologies 


	Present:, Della Storr, Ruth Holzer, Ann Lovick, Mary Keer, Suzanne Butler, Joy Stevens,  Joyce Buckland, Penny Sargent,  Richard Grapes,  Janet Arnold, Sue Brewer, Mariana Perry-Zoupanou, Gill Walker, Catherine Hopkins, Beverley Dowdell, Josie Parker, Shirley Channon,  Liz Broderick, Wendy Barry, Sally Mitchell, Caroline Tilley, Ruth Jackson, Joan Skeen,  Hilary Dunwoody,  June Stanley, Patricia Silver-Warner, Eileen Holmes,  Veronica Biddlecombe, Ella Doney, Sue Logan, Hilary Thompson, Amanda Trigg, Jenn Miles, Sue Knight, Sue Fowler, Margaret Miles, Sarah Bourner, Sandra Combes, Karen Parkin & Jenny Crawford

Apologies:  Ute Sargent, Sue Burkett, Denis & Sylvia May, Mary Harris, Felicity Heal, Pam Davies, Sabine Heiliger.
	

	EGM – New constitution
	Background to this is that we have been a guild for 56 years and have always carried out activities, ran a sales table and run a raffle.  We charge for tea and coffee.  These all help fundraising.  These activities used to be fine and we did not need to submit a tax return.  However in 2006 the government changed the level and reduced it to zero.  We should have been submitting tax returns.  Becoming a charity is the easiest option.  Filling out a return would be very complicated as we have members and visitors and would have to keep all these monies separate.  Charitable status is the right way to go.

Della has distributed the draft constitution.  Original text comes from the charities commission. Youth members have been added (used RSPB guidance).  3 sectors of membership adult, youth, honorary.  Other than that there have been very little changes so if they are accepted then hopefully charities commission will accept them.  Hope everyone has read it.  Q. Is there anybody who would like to comment on the constitution?  Caroline commented that it was OK and we should go for it.  Q. Is this the line other guilds are taking? – Yes, other guilds have.  The National Association is a charity.  Answer to Feb meeting question, we are proposing to be Unincorporated.

Della proposes the new constitution.  Catherine seconded.  Carried unanimously.  Catherine gave vote of thanks to Della.
	Della to apply to charities commission after completing forms with current committee.

	Minutes of the previous meeting for accuracy
	In the treasurers report it should state that Jen was given a gift token for Wingham Wool, not a cheque.  Date incorrect at top.  Ann proposed and Catherine seconded that all correct apart from changes above.
	Ruth to amend Feb minutes

	Matters arising 


	Insurance – waiting for a response from insurance company to add on trustees insurance to give us protection.
Association badges – Please sign the list if you would like one.

Website – Moving off current website by end of July.

Names of sales table volunteers to Catherine

Catherine also needs a copy of the sales table dockets – this helps the treasurer and audits.

Suzanne will provide info on Hilliers for the newsletter.
Shirley & Sandra to write up their AGM visit.


	Catherine working on insurance
Please give names to Catherine.

All continue to give second copy of docket to Catherine



	Chair’s report
	Elseline Ward-Able died very suddenly at the end of April.  Her family want to clear her craft items.  There are weaving/spinning/knitting items.  The family were giving things way but on facebook now there are prices so we are not sure whether we are supposed to give away or sell her items.  Della feels we should raise money for the items and donate money to British Heart Foundation.  There is a tapestry frame and an 8 shaft loom which Mary is looking after.  The family also requested that people carry out an act of kindness and there was a proposal that we should collate these and report back to the family in September.

New items of Guild equipment – A slimline drum carder and two belnding boards have been purchase for members to borrow through the library.  Beverley is running the library today.

Nomination forms for committee for 2016-2017.  Our new constitution states that we need nominations in advance.  From the current committee Della, Mariana, Catherine, Ruth, Sue, Jenny and Maya will stand.  Suzanne, Veronica, Shirley and Joy would like to step down.  Shirley was organizing the journal and subscriptions and she would like to give this task up.  People re-standing need to be proposed and seconded.  Karen Parkin can take on journal and subs.

National AGM – Nominees for General Committee and Journal Editor.  4 nominees and 4 vacancies so we should vote for all.  Propose our delegates vote for all those standing.  Agreed.
Association proposed to help Stuart Groom to step down as he had been ill but Stuart did not want to.  This has caused some controversy but the committee were only trying to act in his interests.

AGM Proposal – from GPC – Per capita contributions to go up to £4.75.  Going up due to transport and insurance costs.  Vote in favour – unanimous.

AGM Proposal – from GPC – Postal addresses for secretaries to be replaced by email address in Journal. Less words to fit on journal page.  Voted in favour – unanimous.

AGM Proposal – from Guild – Criteria for open section can be anything.  Suggest it should be spinning, weaving or dyeing. 6 objections, 4 abstain, 26 approve proposition.

AGM Proposal – from Guild – 2 tier membership, groups with a constitution/committee and groups without.  Reason – to encourage membership of those groups who are struggling to keep committees alive.  It was felt there was not enough information provided for this.  Votes in favour 0, Abstain 10, Objections- everyone else.

AGM Proposal – from Guild – Specified beginner / novie section in National exhibition.  Under or up to 2 years or 1st year of work.  Reason – People could feel that their work is not good enough.  Voted in favour 23, abstain 1, object 7.

Point of discussion – Criteria for Lylie Smart Weaving Trophy to be changed as only have a tick box to say have only been weaving for less than 3 years.
Possibility of also discussing relationship between Campaign for Wool ‘Wool week’ and Association ‘Weaving, Spinning and Dyeing week’.

Also legacies left to Association of equipment.


	Amanda, Joy R and Ann will discuss and keep website active and make transition possible.
Jo Finlow will deal with technology and Joy Stevens provide content/pics/edit the newsletter.

	Treasurer’s report 


	Balance 594.16 current account.  £70990.07 deposit account.  Need to transfer some money to cover current account expenditure.  Costs exceeding income.  Legacy money used to purchase new equipment.  Debit card has been applied for.  Papers have been given to Ken for audit.  Our subs may have to rise to cover Association costs.  Shirley is collecting subs from today.  Need to pay your subs before the AGM in order to be eligible to vote.  Catherine needs a deputy for June.  Shirley said she could do it if Jen can’t.
	Shirley or Jen to cover treasurer at June meeting.

	Correspondence 


	3 alpaca fleeces – Jenny Woodman would like them spun.

Summer school – 2017 at Sparsholt College 13th-20th August.
30/31st July – Agincourt Medieval weekend.

Ashford traditional spinning wheel for sale.
	

	Website

	Jo Finlow – happy to look after website.  Has been in touch with Joy.  Ann will discuss with Jo.
	Ann, Jo, Joy to discuss website

	Events
	Chandlers Ford Woodfair in September.  

Bishops Waltham Carnival 11th June.  

South Downs show 21st August.

Hilliers – Please sign up  weds afternoons in July/August

Romsey Show.
	

	Youth Guild
	1st June – Dyeing and crochet. Volunteers required.
	

	Programme planner 
	Developing for next year.  John Arben is coming in May.  Hoping for a talk on colour work, also dyeing.
	

	AOB
	· New forest Guild – Fleece Sale  Saturday June 11th 10am


	


June 18th

July 16th AGM 
